April 20, 1928. Mr. A. Schabinger, Sec'y., Nat'l Ass'n of Basket Ball Coaches, Creighton University, Omaha, Nebraska. Dear "Schabie": I am enclosing herewith a copy of a letter which I have just written to Dan C. Root, Basket Ball Coach, Black Hills Teachers College, Spearfish, South Dakota. You will probably hear from Mr. Root shortly but, if not, I thought you might want to follow this up. I think a great deal of good was accomplished at our meeting in Chicago. It seems to me we have a very happy outlook for the future. I hope you will be successful in enrolling Mr. Root as one of our members. Whenever I can be of any assistance. to you, I am sure you know it will be a pleasure to have you call on me. Very cordially yours, Director. FCA:G Enc.-1.